
TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 
REGULAR MEETING 

APRIL 4 , 2016 

The Traffic Safety Committee meeting of Monday, April 4, 2016 was called to order at 5:55 p.m. in the 
Sunnycrest Conference Room of the Town Offices, 268B Mammoth Rd, Londonderry NH. 

PRESENT: Chairman Robert Ramsay, Police Chief William Hart, Police Deputy Chief Gerard 
Dussault, Fire Chief ba4n O'Brien, Public Works Director Janusz Czyzowski, Town Manager Kevin 
Smith, and Town Councilor James Butler (6:05 pm). ABSENT: School Superintendent Nathan 
Greenberg. 

Press: None 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

Nancy Gorman of 5 Merlin Place, Londonderry NH 
Richard & Marlies Martin of 8 Rossini Drive, Londonderry NH 
David Dutil of 3 Merlin Place, Londonderry NH 
Kerry Momnie of 9 Wilshire Drive, Londonderry NH 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Motion made by Chief O'Brien to approve minutes of October 5, 2015 meeting. 
Seconded by Public Works Director Czyzowski 
6-0-0 

OLD BUSINESS 

No Old Business to Discuss.  

NEW BUSINESS 

Rt 28 @ Stonehenge Rd — Town Manager Smith had requested this item be discussed. Public Works 
Director advised the committee to wait for traffic studies being done for the new development of 280 
units in that area. Matter tabled to the July 2016 meeting. 

Intersection of Boyd & Old Nashua Roads — Mr. & Mrs. Martin in attendance regarding this intersection. 
Discussion took place regarding this intersection. Public Works Director advised the committee and 
members of the public that this is an intersection that has been looked at for a number of years; however 
there is a cost to redesign. Deputy Chief Dussault presented statistics for this intersection regarding 
accidents. Public Works Director Czyzowski allowed the committee and members of the public to view 
this intersection view map, for visual purposes. 



Chief Hart made a motion to authorize Public Works Director Czyzowski to put up 4 stop signs, allow 
him to do whatever he deems necessary for short term goals, and upraise the town council of the issue. 
Seconded by Chief O'Brien 
7-0-0 

Merlin Place — Members of the public were in attendance. Deputy Chief Dussault advised the 
committee of the radar statistics the police department ran. The report showed a few speeders at odd 
hours (late night); the basic speed was 29 mph. He will continue to have officers in the area. 

Rt 28 @ Auburn Rd — Jessica Barker had reported a problem coming onto Rt 28. Discussion followed 
regarding the creation of the "island" and use of Liberty Drive to Independence. 

Rt 128 @ Stonehenge & Bartley Hill Roads — Public Works Director advised the committee that they 
should wait for the traffic study regarding the new development being built past the trailer park. At this 
time there is a stop sign on Bartley Hill and street markings on Stonehenge "Do Not Block". 

ADJOURNMENT 

Motion made by Chief Hart to adjourn at 6:45 p.m. 
Seconded by Town Councilor Butler 
7-0-0 

Next Meeting is: July 18, 2016 @ 6:00 p.m. 

Notes by: Suzanne J. Hebert Date: April 4, 2016 

Minutes typed by: Suzanne J. Hebert Date: April 5, 2016 

Approved: Traffic Safety Committee  Date: October 3, 2016  
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